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21 August, 2001
Senator Winston Crane

Chairman

Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA 2600

Dear Senators

RE:  Committee - The Role of AusSAR in the search for the Margaret J

I have recently learned that your committee intends to press ahead with its investigation into the role of AusSAR in the search for the Margaret J. As you are aware a coronial inquiry pursuant to the Coroner’s Act 1995 (Tas) is to be held into the deaths of the three crewmen of that vessel.

The Coroner asks that you continue to defer your investigation until after he has conducted his inquiry. Given your terms of reference it appears inevitable that your investigation will touch upon the issues relevant to the inquiry. 

There is a great deal of speculation regarding communications between AusSAR and Tasmania Police. Families and friends of the deceased have understandably directed much of their anger at this issue. Clearly, details regarding the conduct of the search for the missing vessel are going to be an important aspect of the coronial inquiry. It is very likely, therefore, that the Coroner may have to make a determination in regard to the search procedures, and in particular, to the part they played, if any, in the deaths of the three crewmen. Your investigation has the potential to pre-determine this issue and therefore undermine the Coroner’s determination.

Further it would seem highly undesirable for any evidence from the staff of AusSAR and Tasmania Police to be taken prior to them giving evidence to the inquiry particularly as once such evidence is published, as it undoubtedly would be, it becomes tainted. Once again this has the potential to undermine the Coroner’s determination.

I understand it is possible for your committee to hear evidence in camera. Although this would be preferable to a public hearing I do not believe that such an approach could guarantee the security of the information given to you. 

I can advise that a directions hearing for the coronial inquiry is to be held on the 29th August, 2001 and it is expected that the hearing will be conducted sometime in October of this year. I have made a preliminary estimate of two weeks for the conduct of the inquiry.

Once again I would ask, on behalf of the Coroner as counsel assisting, that you defer your investigation until after the coronial inquiry or alternatively conduct the investigation in camera.

Yours sincerely

Lorenzo Lodge

CROWN COUNSEL
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